 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

April 6, 2016
Attendance:
Dave Stone, City of Estacada

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

Lee Moore, Clackamas River Water

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Lance Calvert, City of West Linn

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

Kelly Stacey, Oak Lodge Water District

Bob George, Clackamas River Water

Adam Bjornstedt, Clackamas River Water 
Jacob, Geosyntec

Agenda

Approval of February CRWP Meeting Notes 
CRWP Proposed FY 2016-17 Budget
CRWP/WES IGA
LO Pipeline Project Cooperative Agreement

CRW "Backbone Project"
Approval of February Meeting Notes

Wade asked if there was a motion to approve the February minutes. 

John Collins moves to approve the minutes, Joel Komarek seconds the motion. Motion passes.  
Public Comment

None

CRWP Proposed FY 2016-17 Budget
Kim told the group that the only feedback she had received from CRWP members regarding the propose budget was to remove the Seismic Resiliency special project.  The proposed budget and cost share reflect those changes.  She reiterated that the biggest change from last year is that the City of Tigard is now a fully paying CRWP, that new projects for the watershed program include an Emergency Bottled water project and expanded work on hazardous spill response and mitigation, and that the only addition to the Public Outreach and Education program is the addition of Water-Sense Weather-Based Irrigation Controllers to the Conservation Rebate program.  
Lee Moore said that he was interested in talking about salary scales for CRWP staff.  The group agreed that this conversation should happen but at a later date when talking about staff performance reviews.
John Collins moved to approve the CRWP budget and cost share allocations as proposed, Joel Komarek seconded the motion. Motion passes and the CRWP budget for FY 2016-17 was adopted.  
CRWP/WES IGA
Kim gave the group background on Water Environment Services CCSD#1 previous relationship with the CRWP through a Joinder Agreement which expired earlier this year and that WES had determined that they preferred to continue with the CRWP through a separate Intergovernmental Agreement.  Through this Intergovernmental Agreement WES will pay a flat fee of $10,000 per year to support watershed activities. Kim said that it she was asked to talk the CRWP insurance carrier (SDIS) regarding whether the CRWP general liability insurance would cover some of the Indemnification language in the IGA.  Kim reported that she had done this and the answer was yes.

John Goodrich moved to approve signing the IGA with Water Environment Services, John Collins seconded the motion.  The motion passes.

Clackamas River Water "Backbone Project"

Adam Bjornstedt from CRW told the group about CRW's Backbone Project.  The purpose of this project is to serve CRW's south side from their own treatment plant as well as make their water system more resilient. The project includes some pipeline upsizing but the project isn't intended to address growth in this area.  The total project costs are around $40 million.  In March CRW went out for a $23 million dollar bond for Phase 1 of the project.  It is anticipated that it will take about seven to eight years to complete the project.  These improvements do not include water treatment plant upgrades. 
LO Pipeline Project Cooperative Agreement

Kim reminded the group that in August of 2015 the CRWP completed an Alternative Supply Study.  One of the alternatives identified in this Study was repurposing or modifying existing Raw and Finished Water Pipelines within the Lake Oswego-Tigard project for possible use in future emergencies.  Kim that she had been working with Joel to get cost estimates to move this project forward for members.  Kim said that there were three areas of costs: 1st) are cost to install the remaining connections in West Linn and Gladstone. The cost of these additional connections is difficult to estimate not knowing how far out into the future they may be needed.  In addition several of these connections would still need to be designed.  2nd) is the pipeline construction that would need to take place at the LO water treatment plant to connect the plant with the old water line.  This would need to happen before the end of this calendar year if the group wanted to take advantage of the Lake Oswego's plant construction and permitting process.  Joel presented some of the cost estimates he had received for this.  3rd) are the cost for the corrosion control and surge projection systems.  To estimate costs for this the CRWP would need to conduct a limited duration study and some field testing by a qualified corrosion engineer to determine if LO's corrosion control system for their new pipe would be able to cover the old pipeline also.  Wade said he would sit down with Joel to more precise cost estimates to bring back to member at the next meeting.
Roundtable 

CRWP

Kim gave an updated on the Interpretative signage project she has been working on.  She also said the main agenda items for the June meeting with the our annual summer supply outlook discussion with PGE, and updates on the survey's the PSU has been doing.

Tigard

John said that they had been getting lots of calls regarding lead and that he was going to propose at the Consortium Technical Committee meeting that the Consortium consider talking over the costs/payments for dedicated Lead phone line.  Tigard has been in conversation with the State regarding starting their own lead sampling program in the near future. 
Tigard/LO 
John and Joel said that they are currently exploring different governance option for how to manage their joint water supply system once construction has been completed.  They are currently leaning toward a SFWB style. 
Estacada

Dave said that they are in the process of updating their Wastewater Master Plan and that they are continuing to work with DEQ regarding how to measure and meet ammonium requirements.

Sunrise 

They are growing fast.  Wade said he expect to see over 700 new meters this year.

Clackamas River Water

Lee said that they are currently working on a study for repair work for their intake structure which is experiencing erosion issues.  In addition they are working to get an ongoing maintenance permit for the intake.

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 1st from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 

